
Lions End October 2018 Minutes

Attendance

Jenna Childslayer

Iola Wolfsdotter

Nagashima Ichiro Ujimichi

Marion of York

Madyline Valentine

Margaret Orange

Barone Francesco Greco d'Edessa

Sara Meehan

Mark Shakter

Alexander MacLachlan

Michele Chang

Brekke Franksdottir

Suuder Saran

Digital Attendance

Alienor Salton

Absent Officers

Maeve of Abbeydorney

Duggmore, Castellan 

Arnborg Niálsdóttir 

Donnchadh mac Eoin

Officer Reports

• Marion – Authorization is not lapsed. No local activity.

• Francesco – Working on 3 pieces from out of area currently.Reminder to contact him if 
needed. Herald must sign forms and watch for progress through official process after 
submission.

• Uji – We have stuff happening. Jenna found a new site that we could use for events (see 
discussion below. Mention of Kimchi workshop, will discuss when we go onto A&S.

• Exchequer – Not present. Uji will follow-up to see if we received the stipend from 
Farmingdale.



Other Business

• Sites 

1. Jernna brought up discussion of American Legion site in Glen Head and discussed 
amaenities, logistics, and description of site, with pictures. Michele noted to ask about 
military discount.  

2. Michele also mentioned about Scott/Ronan's space in Levittown.

• A&S

1. Uji mentioned that kimchi workshop on Oct. 6th had about a dozen attending, people learned
and had fun. Notes and recipes from it were posted online for those unable to attend. 

2. Uji proposed Nov. 4th brewing workshop to make Krupnikas – a honey and herb cordial. No 
conflict on the EK calendar. 

3. Jenna offered to teach a clay class in the spring.

4. Uji noted Day at the Decameron event and garb workshops leading up to it. Pre-reg hard 
limit on attendance for event due to site limitations.

5. Iola brought up that she and Mathghamhain will do A&S heraldry 101/102 in the near 
future.

6. There are also Hawkes Reache A&S nights being run by Fiona in Bay Shore.

• Upcoming Provincial Elections 

1. Chamberlain: Baron Ian will be running again.

2. Minister of Lists: I have not heard from Lord Erich if he will be running for a second term.

3. Knight Marshal: Lord Ervald will be running for a second term.

4. Youth Marshal: Mathghamhain will be running again.  He would like to train a deputy for 
future replacement, as he is currently the only person in our province warranted to hold the 
position.

5. Archery Marshal: Arnbjorg is eagerly looking forward to running for a second term, and 
hopes to devote more time to the role in the coming 2 years.

6. Minister of Arts & Sciences: Mistress Sofya will not be running again.

7. Chatelaine: Lady Beatrice will not be running again.
 

• Ostgardr Bylaws Committee 

1. Seeking input from Lions End – contact Mathghamhain.

2. Lions End does not have bylaws and currently goes by "local custom" as long as there is no 
conflict with Ostgardr bylaws.

• Lions End Commons Meeting 11/9 – Proposed and carried for Greenvale Diner.

Meeting adjourned and closed.
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